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                                                                      August  Birthdays 

August 1   Nancy Root      
August 2 Nancy Nolker         
August 3 Mary Luedtke      
August 9 Morgan Cobb 
August 21 Barbara Wilkerson 
August 22 Marcia Chapman 
August 22 Caroline Lacina 
August 23 Pat McGuire 
 
 

Meeting agenda for August 4, 2014 
Program: “Christmas in August”  
Bring in 1 to 3 yards of 2.5” fabric strips X 44”-45”(WOF) Christmas fabric to trade, You can use different 
color/pattern fabrics. The amount you bring in is the amount you will take home.  
Introduce the “Christmas Strip Challenge” to be pieced by the October meeting.  
 
Greeters: Beverly Rivera and Marceline Sauter 
Hostesses: Irma Brown, Sharon Cox, Linda Heuer and Nancy Nolker 
 
Time:  Meeting starts at 7:00 pm 
 
 

June meeting minutes: 

The July 7th meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Vice-President Bobbie Foster. Judy O’Donnell was 

absent.  

The Program was “History of Quilt Making 3400 B.C. to Present” by Carol Elmore 
 
Bobbie thanked the Greeters:  Dedra Litherland and Jennifer Litherland 
Hostesses:  Donna Brown, Lisa Volden, Sandy Navas, and Kim Shaw 
 
Bobbie announced that we had 1 visitor Stephanie Scales. We had 44 quilters present at the meeting.  
Motion was made by Karen Leake to approve the minutes from the June meeting and was 2nd by Beverly 

Lowery. 

 
 
The treasurers report was read by Marge Bodenhausen: 

July 7, 2014 
  PCQG Treasury Report                 

 Balance brought forward:  
 

$4954.99  

Receipts: 
  Name Tags  $5.25  

 2014 Membership $20.00 
 Garage Sale $34.16 
 Shirt Sales $41.00  
 

http://www.piececorpquiltersguild.com/


Basket Raffle $57.00  
 Quilt Raffle $274.00  
 Receipts total:          $431.41  

   Disbursements: 
  CK# 1503 B. Foster/10 Yds VA & 

 20 yds Hospice gown fabric $140.61  
 Total Disbursements 

 
 

$140.61 
 

7-7-2014 - New Balance:       
 

$4245.79  

   The Treasurer’s report was voted on and motion to approve was made by Kelly Lacina, Jennifer Sprague 

2nd the motion. 

-Thank you card from the Royal Family Kids Camp  

To Piece Corps Quilters Guild 

Dear Members, 

Thank you for participating again in making quillos for our Royal Family Kids Camp for abused, 

neglected, and abandoned children of our community.  Thirty children attended our residential 

camp at Camp Farwesta this year.  Once again, many came to camp without, sheets, blankets or 

pillows.  The quillos filled a much needed void at bedtime.  The girls were especially interested in 

knowing how to refold them.   

Thanks again.  For God’s Children 

 Ken and Sandy Hamlin, Directors 1st Christian Church 

 

 

Committee Reports: 

Barb Wilkerson announced the Charity Quilt Supplies Report in Janie Kemp’s absence 

 

Charity Quilt Supplies Report      
Balance brought forward:     

 
$1250.24  

Receipts: 
 

  
Garage sale receipts:  +$34.16 

 Disbursements: 
Ck 1503 B Foster/VA and Hospice 
fabric -$140.61   

  
  

  
  

6-2-2014 - Ending Balance:    $1143.79  

 

  Programs/Workshops: 

-Garage Sale:  Bobbie Foster brought in leftover books from the garage sale.  She will be taking donations 
for the books.  
- VA Quilt workshop – July 25th, Friday, Public Library from 9 AM to 3PM.  A second workshop will be 

August 23rd Saturday, at the Agency Methodist church 9:00 am. 

We have plenty of fabric to use. We will be doing a lot of cutting of kits.  If you have a project you are 

working on that is okay too.  Bobbie has a sign-up sheet if you want to sign-up.  

-Mystery Quilt – Kelly Lacina, July 12th 9 am at the Agency Methodist church, be sure to sign-up.  See 

Kelly for the directions and supplies you will need for the project you want to do.  There are 2 mystery 

projects.  A Pillow Top or a Cutting Mat carrier bag. 



 -Crazy Quilt - August 23rd, 9:00 am to 3:00 pm. at the library conference room behind East HIlls. The first 

10 people will be able to attend. You will need to purchase a pattern it is $8.00, please sign up tonight.  

-Baby Quilts – Barb Wilkerson, for Noyes Home, September 13th, Agency Methodist church 9:00 am to 

whenever… 

There is baby fabric available from donations, etc. and a sign-up sheet for the workshop.  If you take 

fabric you are agreeing to make a quilt.  If you take fabric please sign-up that you are taking it so we can 

keep track of the quilts we will have to donate.  We will also have some kits ready for you to take. a 

Make them as regular baby size quilt.  The new Nursery Crisis Center of the Noyes home does need 

receiving blankets. There will be an Open House for the New Crisis Nursery Center August 8th from 5-7 

pm. 

-Row Quilt Round Robin:  Stay after the meeting to see Dedra Litherland so we can talk about these 

projects.  

-Dedra announced to Remember to Bring in 1 to 3 yards of 2.5” fabric strips X 44”-45” (WOF) Christmas 

fabric to trade for the July meeting.  Dedra will introduce the “Christmas Strip Challenge” to be pieced by 

the October meeting.  

-Sewing & Quilt Expo in Kansas City October 9, 10 & 11 in Overland Park, KS.   

Old Business:   

-Raffle for a Christmas quilt $1.00 ea. or 6 for $5.00 tickets are still available. See Clara Kline. 

Clara will be showing the quilt at the Agency festival, Saturday, July 26th 10:00 am to 5:00 pm. she is 

looking for volunteers to sit with the quilt during the festival. Contact Clara Kline for more information.  

-Kelly Lacina said she still has quilt pins for $5.00. 

-Carlene Makawski said there were still t-shirts and sweatshirts available for purchase what she has is it 

no more will be printed. Please talk to Carlene if you want a shirt she will no longer carry them in and out 

of the meeting.  

 

The meeting was adjorned early due to a thunderstorm on its way.  

 

Respectively submitted by Nancy Root. 
 
Quilters are everywhere!!!  A new kind of shop hop nationwide!!  Going on vacation, check it out you can 
go to a participating quilt shops in a state of your trip and purchase a personalized vanity state fabric 
license plate designed for that shop.  The shops are also designing and giving away FREE a row quilt 
pattern.  Gather the different row patterns and make a quilt or table runners.   
Go to http://www.rowbyrowexperience.com/  See participating shops in MO and KS below.  
 

http://www.rowbyrowexperience.com/


 


